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Yasser Ahmad Al-Zayyat started his
career in 1991 with Al Seyassah Daily.
Then he worked for Yaqaza Magazine,
and in 2000 he joined the Kuwait Times.
“The most difficult assignment was shoot-
ing during the war on Iraq between the
years 2003 to 2007. I was lucky I didn’t get
injured, but it was dangerous, although I

enjoyed it,” he stated.

Husni Hilal, head of the photography
department at Al-Qabas newspaper, has
been working as a photojournalist since
1992. “I first joined Al Fajr Al Jadeed mag-
azine in 1992, then worked with Al-Deera
magazine, Al-Anbaa daily and finally Al-

Qabas. The most difficult assignment was
during the chaos and gatherings at the
Harbash Diwan in 2010, when special
forces were called to enforce the law. I
took an iconic photo that was published in
various media. Another interesting photo
was of a letter furtively passed by the head
of the financial committee to the minister
of finance,” he told Kuwait Times.

Jaber Abdulkhaleq started his career
as a photojournalist in 2006. “I first joined
Alam Al-Youm newspaper, then Al-Jarida
newspaper. In 2011 I joined KUNA, where
I work till today. I still remember a very
embarrassing situation when I went with a
reporter to interview an MP for the first
issue of the newspaper. But when the
issue was published, it badly criticized this
MP, who called the newspaper and com-
plained. He was very angry,” he recalled.

Hashim Al-Yousef is the head of the
photography department at Al-Nahar daily.
He became a photojournalist when he
joined Al-Dana magazine in 2005. After

two years, he joined Al-Nahar, and still
works there. “One of the most embarrass-
ing and funny situations was when I had
an interview with a VIP along with a
reporter. I was late and rushed to the place
in a hurry, so I forgot that I didn’t have a
memory card in my camera. I had to
repeat the photoshoot. The most difficult
moments were during the demonstrations
and protests,” he said.

Ghazi Qaffaf is the oldest photojournal-
ist in Kuwait. He started his career in 1979
when he joined Al-Watan newspaper. He
also worked for Kuwait Times, Riyadat Al-
Jamaheer, Al-Jarida and finally KUNA,
where he has been working for the past 12
years, in addition to Chinese news agency
Xinhua. “I have experienced many difficult
moments, out of which the Iraq-Iran war
was one of the toughest. I took photos of
Al Faw’s liberation on 8/8/1988 when the
shooting stopped, along with UN forces,”
he told Kuwait Times.

“During the floods three years ago, I fell
into a manhole in the street and was hold-
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The job of a photojournalist can be challenging and even dangerous. Capturing the moments when flood waters overwhelm a highway, when a military
invades a country, when a group of alleged terrorists engage in a shootout with police takes grit, courage and incredible amounts of patients. Kuwait

Times spoke with some of the country’s longest serving and most well-known news photographers to learn more about the moments that make up a
career and a life as a photojournalist. 
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